
CALENDAR DATES  

TERM  3 

Fri 

Aug 1 

Assembly 9.00 am 

Presented by Year 1 

Sat  

Aug 2 

Hawkesbury Eisteddfod 

Christian Expression 
Meet 9.30 am Windsor Function 

Centre 

Sun 

Aug 3 

Whole School/Parish Mass 

Presented by Stage 3 
9.00 am 

Thur 

Aug 7 
 

Japanese & American 

Exchange students visit 

Fri 

Aug 8 

Assembly Year 3 

Mon 

Aug 11 

Hawkesbury Eisteddfod 

Music 

Tue 

Aug 12 

ICAS Maths Competition 

Thur 

Aug 14 

Hills Zone Athletics 

Carnival 

Fri 

Aug 15 

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin 

Mary. Whole School Mass 
11.50 am Parents welcome 

Presented by Year 3 

Mon 

Aug  18 

Parent Representative 

 Council  

Term 3, General Meeting, 

 Learning Difficulties: How Do I 

know? What do I do? What  

support can I get? 

Diocesan Assembly Centre 

Cnr Flushcombe Rd & Marion St 
Blacktown 7 pm 

 

St Matthewõs Catholic Primary School 
 

  2 Tebbutt Street                                                                             Telephone:  (02) 4577 3463 
  PO Box 406                                                                                    Facsimile:  (02) 4577 6461 
  Windsor  2756                                                      Email:  stmatthews@parra.catholic.edu.au  
                                                           Web Address: www.stmatthewswindsor.catholic.edu.au                                                                        

NEWSLETTER       
    31 July 2014 

ST. MATTHEWôS SCHOOL FOCUS FOR  WEEK 3 
ñHands off keeps us safeò 

 

Dear Parents and Students,  

 

When students at St. Matthewõs use the schoolõs internet capability, they are 

required to do so following the diocesan policy on acceptable use.  

http://www.stmatthewswindsor.catholic.edu.au/SiteData/SharedFolder/

Modules/SystemPolicy/Responsible%20Use%20of%20ICT%20and%20Social%

20Media%20 -%20Student%20Guidelines.pdf  

 

Adults using the school network are also subject to the relevant diocesan  

policy on acceptable use.  

 

The use of digital resources for educational purposes is greatly enhancing the 

learning of our students and teachers. The internet is an invaluable resource 

and not to be appropriately utilising it could deprive our students of important 

learning opportunity.  

 

To support the provision of an internet system that promotes its responsible 

use, the diocese is implementing a major change which commenced Monday, 28 

July. For anyone to be able to access the internet through the school network 

they will be required to login using their own personal username and password.  

 

All sites then visited by the user will be identifiable by the managers of the 

school network. This will mean that all individual users are accountable for their 

online activities while accessing the school network and that these activities can 

be monitored and restricted. Students already have experienced the systemõs 

filtering system and this new capability will enhance our ability to further    

regulate site access.  

 

Our focus is also on working with the students and their families on safe and 

appropriate use of the internet both at school and at home. Perhaps you do not 

know what your children access at home on the internet. Studies indicate that 

around 70% of parents have little or no idea! Many children know their parents 

passwords and some use them! Parents appear unaware as well of the ages that 

children need to be before they can legally have an account for social media 

sites like Facebook and Instagram without committing a fraudulent act. None of 

our students are old enough to legally have such an account. Preditorial criminals 

use social media to groom children as we all know.  

 

I ask that you get to know exactly every element of your childõs internet      

activity and manage it responsibly. This will greatly support what we are trying 

to do at St. Matthewõs.  

 

Thank you for your ongoing support,  

Stephen Dowd  

Principal 
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Greetings everyone!  Peace be with you!  

Congratulations to all the children who were Confirmed in the last two weeks.  We support and pray for these 

children and their families in their journey of faith.  

 

Last Friday, the school was filled with the presence of many generations coming together to celebrate the gift of 

our Grandparents. Thank you to Year Two who led us in prayer and filled our hearts with gratitude and joy. The 

Liturgy really helped us reflect on the gifts that God so generously gives us.  

 

On Thursday, the 4 th  of September, John Burland, will entertain us with his songs about God and Scripture.  All 

are welcome to enjoy the concert. Details will follow in the next few weeks.  

 

Just to remind everyone about the Knitting Club will commence in Week 5. If anyone would like to donate 8 ply 

wool, knitting needles (size 4) or crochet needles, it will be greatly appreciated.  

 

I was talking to some of our students in the playground this week and was really excited to hear that they pray 

with their families every night. One student said they have a prayer space in their house where they gather as a 

family. I could only think how wonderful the Holy Spirit is, so alive in our School!  

 

Each week I will have some òPrayer Tipsó for you to try. You will be able to create some family rituals that your 

children will cherish and be able to hand down to their children.  

 

ò The family that prays together, stays together.ó  

( Fr. Patrick Peyton).  
 

Prayer -  
 

òTradition comes from the latin word tradere , which means to hand over. We hand over something that 

is alive and is of value. What values would we as a Christian family deliberately choose from among    

alternatives offered us by the media, to which we are all over -exposed? If I spend many hours watch-

ing television, on the Internet, reading magazines and newspapers, without critically examining what I 

see and hear, I am subtly brainwashed by worldly values. By contrast how much time goes in reflecting 

on God's Word?ó 

(Fr. Peter de Sousa, From : The Family That Prays Together Stays Togetheró) 
 

*** Prayer Tip ï 

Blessing-  

As parents we want God to bless our children and protect them. As part of the going to bed ritual, we can make the sign of the cross 

on their forehead and say, for example, ñ May God bless you and always keep you safe.ò 

( Taken from óParents Passing on the Faith.ò 

 

Reminders-  
 

 

   

       *        Baptism Meeting ð                             Friday, 1 st  of August.  

       *         School ð Parish Mass-                       Sunday, 3rd  of August.  

                    Stage 3  

       *        John Burland Concert -   (To celebrate St Matthewõs Day) Everyone is welcome.           

                                                                          Thursday, 4 th  of September.  

ò Let the little children come to me; do not stop them.ó 

Mark 10: 14  

God Bless! 

Ann Climpson. 



Uniform  

Shop  
 

 

Friday 8.30 am -  12 noon  
 

Uniform orders can be placed at the 

front office or the form can be  

downloaded from the website.  

 

Any uniform sales or enquiries,  

Ruby will be able to assist you on   

Fridays between the hours of 8.30am 

& 12 noon.  

 

School bags are now in 
stock  

 

CAPTIVATE PERFORMANCE 

Tickets for the a3/ASPA Choral performances will be on sale on Monday 
4th August through Try Booking - www.trybooking.com/EXZQ 

Prices are as follows: 

Adult - $15 

Concession - $10 (School/University Students, Seniors, Pensioners,   
Concession Card Holders) 

Family Ticket (Good for 4) - $40 (2 Adults and 2 Concession) 

 

This week our numeracy focus is on a game that you can play at home to develop mental  
computation skills.  

 

More or less snap!  

 

You will need a deck of cards and two players. 
 

As usual in this game of snap you are looking to win the pile of cards on the table by snapping onto a 
'match'.  However, in this game the rules have changed.  Try snapping if the card placed on top of the 

pile is one more or one less  than the one underneath it.   
 

You could make this game harder by making the difference between the cards greater e.g. Three more 
or three less 

Make the game easier by removing the picture cards. 
 

This game helps with concepts of place value,  as well as addition and subtraction. 
 

Happy Snapping! 
 

Rachael Usher 
Mathematics Coordinator 

 

http://www.trybooking.com/EXZQ


ST. MATTHEWõS SCHOOL CANTEEN ROSTER  

Monday 4th August Wednesday 6th August Friday 8th August 

Veronica Spiteri Frances Carruthers Veronica Spiteri 

Tara Thomson Yvonne Barnes Melissa Keddie 

  Laraine Selmes 

Monday 11th August Wednesday 6th August Friday 15th August 

Veronica Spiteri Frances Carruthers Veronica Spiteri 

Help needed Lyn Howard Laraine Selmes 

  Melissa Keddie 

Monday 18th August Wednesday 20th August Veronica Spiteri 

Josephine Muscat TylieKerin Laraine Selmes 

Veronica Spiteri Barbara Spicer Melissa Keddie 

Help still needed for 11th August, 25th August, 3rd September, 10th September,  
17th September & 19th September. 
 
Term 3 calendar on ñCarebookingsò are open. 
 
To access the web portal for Term 3, go to  www.carebookings.com.au/book 
Using the event code: WNJK5   simply login and add your name to a day that suits you. 
 
The Canteen will continue to open on Monday, Wednesday and Friday and will be closed on Tuesday and 
Thursday.  
 
However, if you have to remove your name from a date in ñcarebookingsò, it is your responsibility to swap 
with another volunteer. This will be a great way for parents to also get to know other parents and support 
each other. 
 
In order for parents to be able to swap contact details, could you please enter your details in the back of 
the communication book in the Canteen. 
 
Our Parents have requested and estimated that if each parent can commit to a Canteen day it only works 
out to be ONE day each term for our Volunteers. 
 

 

SCHOOL FEES 2014  
 

School fee accounts for Term 3 will be due on the   

19th August 2014.  

 

Families have the option to take up the Flexible Payment 

Plan offered and the information regarding this has been sent 

with the school fee account. Fees can also be paid by Cash, 

Cheque, Bpay and Eftpos.  

 

Please contact Stacey Roberts on 4577 3463 should you have 

any queries or if you are experiencing difficulties, please do 

not hesitate to contact the office to make an appointment .  

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to é Noah Moncrieff  Year 6. 
 
He has been selected to compete in the NSW 
U/14ôs Ice Hockey Team to compete in the 
2014 National Phil Ginsberg Tournament in 
Adelaide. 
 
Good Luck! 
 

 

 
If you know of any student who has excelled in any area outside 

of school, please let us know-this spot is reserved for them! 

http://www.carebookings.com.au/book


 

Music Awards 
 

Kinder  Myah Cowled Outstanding effort playing the Glockenspiel during music class. 

Year 1  Emerson Finch 

 
Brianna-Anthea Mahlis 

 
 

Beautiful manners during music class and always using the instruments  

correctly. 
Excellent participation in all areas of music class.  She is always the first one 

ready and waiting. 
 

Year 2  Christina Xerri Always listening and collaborating respectfully with others during music.  

YEAR 5 Kayla Finch 

Tim Mizzi  

Showing kindness to others on camp.  

Remaining focused on learning activities.  

  BOOK CLUB  
HAS BEEN DISTRIBUTED.   

 
ORDERS NEED TO BE  

RETURNED AS SOON AS POSSIBLE  
 



Catholic Education Office 

 Bishops Office 

Inside the August issue of Catholic Outlook 

* Feature on Nations Vocations Awareness Week: 3-10 August 

* Bishop Anthonyôs Letter on the suffering of Christians in the Middle East 

* RCIA reunion for jubilee year at St Nicholas of Myra Parish, Penrith 

* The Catholic Guy Mission Event at St Anthonyôs Parish, Toongabbie 

* Project Compassion this year raises close to $11m 

* Diocese to launch training program óKeeping our Young People Safeô 

* News from our Catholic schools 

Presentation of Papal Awards & Diocesan Medal of Honour: 8 August 

Bishop Anthony Fisher OP will present Papal Awards and the Diocesan Medal of Honour to this yearôs recipients during follow-

ing Vespers in St Patrickôs Cathedral. Everyone is welcome. 

Date: Friday 8 August at 7.30pm. 

Venue: St Patrickôs Cathedral, 1 Marist Place, Parramatta. 

Positions Vacant 

1. Tribunal Interviewer:  The Tribunal of the Catholic Church, Diocese of Parramatta, has a vacancy for a part-time position of 

Tribunal Interviewer. Tasks include interviewing people with regard to marriage annulment and case management. The position 

requires excellent communication skills, both written and verbal, for advising on marriage nullity cases and recording interviews, 

as well as a high level of computer skills. The highest level of confidentiality is essential. Previous experience in interviewing is 

essential. The position is located in the Tribunal Office in Parramatta. 

Interested persons should apply in writing addressing their application to the Tribunalôs Director, Mrs Paula Kerr, PO Box 3006, 

North Parramatta, NSW, 1750. Please mark the envelope óApplication for Tribunal Interviewer. 

Applications close on Monday 18 August 2014. 

2. Assistant Music Director: St Patrickôs Cathedral is looking for a musically talented individual to fill the vacancy of Assistant 

Music Director. The role will assist the Director of Music with the music ministry of the Cathedral, in the areas of accompanying 

the choir, congregation and cantor; conducting the choir and by singing both as cantor and chorister as required. 

Part time: 12 hrs/week. Wage commensurate with experience. For further details and to download the position description click 

on Employment at:www.parra.catholic.org.au 

Applications close on Friday 15 August 2014 at 5pm 

Renaming of Terra Sancta College 

Terra Sancta College will now be renamed St John Paul II Catholic College, Nirimba from the commencement of Term 1 in 2015 

(not Term 3 in 2014 as previously announced). This will allow for the current Year 12 students to graduate under the Terra Sancta 

College name and the community more time to prepare for the change. 

Proclaim 2014 Conference 

This conference on the New Evangelisation is being organised on behalf of the Australian Catholic Bishops Conference by the 

National Office for Evangelisation. With the theme 'Living the Joy of the Gospel in Parishesô PROCLAIM 2014 will draw upon 

Pope Francisô Apostolic Exhortation Evangelii Gaudium. This national event will focus on how parishes, supported by dioceses, 

can become more missionary. 

Keynote speakers are Fr Michael White and Mr Tom Corcoran, authors of Rebuilt: Awakening the Faith, Reaching the Lost and 

Making Church Matter.During Fr White's tenure at the Church of the Nativity in Baltimore in the US, weekend Mass attendance 

increased from 1400 to more than 4000. More importantly, the commitment to the mission of the Church has grown, evidenced by 

the significant increase of giving and service in ministry. 

http://www.parra.catholic.org.au/


Dates: Thursday 21 August to Saturday 23 August. 

Venue: PROCLAIM 2014 will be held at The Concourse, Chatswood. 

Registration closes 7 August: www.proclaimconference.com.au 

St Philomena Association Holy Mass: 9 August 

St John Vianney was very devoted to St Philomena. Pope Gregory XVI called her ñthe great wonder workerò. A meeting of the St 

Philomena Association will take place prior to the Mass. 

Date: Saturday 9 August 2014. Mass at noon with Confession from 11.30am. 

Venue:  St John Vianney's Church, 17 Cameron St, Doonside. A short walk north from Doonside station, the one past Blacktown. 

Please bring a snack to share. 

RSVP 5 August: Elizabeth tel 0423 15 44 63 or epeoples9@gmail.com 

Sydney Welsh Choir in Concert at St Finbarôs: 10 August 

For the Joy of Singing! A full concert conducted by Viv Llewellyn with Welsh hymns, sacred music, songs from the shows as well as 

a baritone soloist and narrator. 

Date: Sunday 10 August 2014, starts 2pm. 

Venue: St Finbarôs Church, 46 Levy St, Glenbrook. 

Cost: Suggested donation: $15 adults, $10 concession. Refreshments available at interval. 

Inquiries:  Judy Burrett tel (02) 4754 1780. 

óKeeping our Young People Safeô: 16 August 

Catholic Youth Parramatta and the Office for Safeguarding & Professional Standards will be hosting a mandatory training program 

for all youth and young adults who are working with young people in the Diocese of Parramatta. A new Youth Safety Manual will be 

released, unpacked and facilitated by both teams. New games and team-building activities for youth ministries across the Diocese will 

be showcased throughout the program. There is no cost and lunch will be provided. Please ensure that all designated young adults in 

your parish attend. 

Date: Saturday 16 August 2014, 10am-4pm. 

Venue: Novotel Parramatta. 

RSVP by Wednesday 13 August: James Camden ï Director, Catholic Youth Parramatta, tel (02) 8838 3428 

or jcamden@parra.catholic.org.au 

óCake & Cuppaô  with the Poor Clares: 17 & 30 August 

Come along to an open afternoon óCake & Cuppaô with the Poor Clare Sisters at their new property at North Richmond. Spiritual 

accompaniment is readily given and there is a self-contained Guest Hermitage available at present. 

Date: 17 and 30 August 2014, from 2pm-4pm. 

Venue: The Poor Clare Monastery, 96 Brahma Rd, North Richmond, tel (02) 4571 4610, pclares@tpg.com.au 

Christian Meditation: 17 August 

You are invited to a Christian Meditation Introduction & Renewal Day at St Benedict's Monastery. Program includes presentations, 

Introduction to Christian Meditation, two periods of meditation, Eucharistic Celebration and information exchange. BYO picnic 

lunch. Tea & coffee provided. Books & CDs for sale. 

Date: Sunday 17 August 2014, arrive 10am for 10.30am, concludes about 3pm. 

Venue: St Benedict's Monastery, 121 Arcadia Rd, Arcadia, tel (02) 9653 1159. 

Accommodation: Self-catering accommodation may be available in the monastery guest house ï contact Br Terry 0438 282 318. 

Inquiries:  Ann Bergman (02) 9498 2625, anniebergman@hotmail.com or Ann Lomas (02) 9456 4775, atlomas@bigpond.com 
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Australian Catholic Historical Society Colloquium: 17 August 

This monthôs topic is óThe role of Sydney Catholic girlsô (select) schools in the development of a Catholic middle classô. The  

speaker is Dr Janice Garaty, historian, ACHS Councillor and member of the Australian and NZ History of Education Society.  Ad-

mission free, no membership required. 

Date: Sunday 17 August 2014, starts 2.30pm. 

Venue: Crypt Hall of St Patrick's at Church Hill, Grosvenor St, The Rocks. 

Inquiries: Dr John Carmody, President ACHS, (02) 9417 2082, john.carmody@sydney.edu.au 

Holy Hour for Vocations: 21 August 

Everyone is welcome to join the Holy Hour for Vocations on the 3rd Thursday of each month for an hour of adoration, prayer, music 

and quiet time. To find out more about priesthood in the Catholic Diocese of Parramatta contact Fr Warren Edwards ï Vocations 

Director: tel 0409 172 700,vocations@parra.catholic.org.au 

Date: Thursday 21 August, from 7pm-8pm. 

Venue: Blessed Sacrament Chapel, St Patrickôs Cathedral, 1 Marist Plc, Parramatta. 

óMarriage ï A Vocation to Loveô: 24 August 

The second diocesan Faith in Marriage Conference is organised by CatholicCare Parramatta. Incorporating the Ray Reid Memorial 

Lecture about the blessing and graces of marriage, this conference is for married couples, engaged couples and any individual inter-

ested in marriage. 

Program: Opening & Blessing, Most Rev Anthony Fisher OP; Ray Reid Memorial Lecture, Dr Ryan Messmore; Keynotes Prof Neil 

Ormerod and Ms Jo Lamble. Speakers will share their insights, observations and experiences for building and enriching marriages. 

Date: Sunday 24 August 2014, 9.30am-4.30pm. 

Venue: Edith Angel Hall, Our Lady of Mercy College, Ross St, Parramatta. 

Registration: $25 per person ($50 per couple) includes lunch, morning and afternoon tea and is payable prior to the Conference. To 

register tel (02) 9933 0222,marriage@ccss.org.au 

Vocation Discernment Afternoon: 24 August 

All young men who feel God might be calling them to the priesthood are invited to the Catholic Diocese of Parramattaôs Vocation 

Discernment Afternoon. To find out more about priesthood in the Catholic Diocese of Parramatta contact Fr Warren Edwards ï  

Vocations Director tel 0409 172 700 or email:vocations@parra.catholic.org.au  Visit: www.parra.catholic.org.au/

vocations   and www.parra.catholic.org.au/holyspiritseminary  

Date: Sunday 27 July. Starts at 2pm and concludes with pizza at 6pm. 

Venue: Holy Spirit Seminary, 31-33 Allen St, Harris Park. 

Faith at the Fiddler: 28 August 

A forum for young people aged 18-35 to come together to discuss issues of faith and spirituality in the warm and friendly            

atmosphere of Sydneyôs most famous pub. This monthôs speaker is Fr Brendan Purcell. Topic: óFrom Big Bang to Big Mystery ï 

Human Origins in light of Creation and Evolutionô. An initiative of the Diocese of Parramatta and Catholic Education Parramatta. 

Date: Thursday 28 August 2014, 5pm-7pm. 

Venue: The Mean Fiddler, cnr Commercial & Windsor Rds, Rouse Hill. 

Details: Steven Buhagiar ï Catholic Education, Parramatta, sbuhagiar@parra.catholic.edu.au 
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